Date: April 15, 2024
To: Chairman of the Strafford Zoning Board of Adjustment
From: James and Susan Welch

RE: 15 Lake Shore Drive

I am writing to express our strong support of the Schraufnagel’s variance requests regarding the
wetlands buffer zone on their property. We live at 57 Lake Shore Drive and have been friends
and neighbors with the Schraufnagel’s for over 20 years. We are confident that their proposed
plans are sensitive to the surrounding ecosystem.

In conclusion, we urge the zoning board to carefully consider their request and grant approval of
the variances.

Respecitfully,

James and Susan Welch



